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NIBRS Transition Deadline 

If your agency is currently submitting UCR summary data through the iClear summary reporting site, please be 
aware this site will sunset on December 31, 2022. After that date, the I-UCR program will only accept National 
Incident-Based Reporting System (NIBRS) reporting. 
 
The I-UCR Program has posted the latest version of the NIBRS User Manual, version date 4/2021, and is 
available at https://isp.illinois.gov/CrimeReporting/NIBRS. Most questions regarding Incident Based Reporting 
can be found in this user guide.  

To obtain access to the Illinois NIBRS Repository Test site (INRT) [http://iltest.nibrs.com] and begin your 
transition please send an email to ISP.UCR.Access@illinois.gov. 

To become certified by the FBI, agencies must successfully submit three (3) consecutive months of data to the 
INRT with an error rate of 4% or less. Agencies will have three options to upload their crime reporting data: 
manual entry (User Interface), XML manual upload, and through XML web services (machine to machine). 

If you need further assistance with your agency’s NIBRS transition, please do not hesitate to contact the NIBRS 
Liaison at ISP.NIBRS.Transition@illinois.gov. 
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